
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING 

October 21, 2017 
 

 

The meeting was called to order by Norm Kamm at 9:04 a.m. at Financial Plus Credit Union on 

Saturday, October 21, 2017.  In attendance were the following:  Norm Kamm, Shelly Rodriguez,  

and Marge Ramsey.   

 

The speaker for Monday’s meeting will be Jennifer Norris from the Salvation Army.  Part of her 

talk will be about ringing the bells in December.  Norm, Shelly, and I plan on ringing bells on a 

Friday afternoon or early evening for a couple of hours – date will be decided later.  We will also 

hold the election of officers.  

 

Norm reported that Doug Hesseltine would fix the door on the little library on Hull Avenue if 

the frame is not damaged.  Remember that we have two more libraries coming.   

 

Looking at the calendar, our December meeting was changed to December 11th since the 4th 

Monday is the 25th.   Normally, we have cider, coffee, and cookies if we don’t have to pay extra 

to the library.  We talked about giving a small plant or some little thing to every person 

attending to show our appreciation.   

 

We need to get a calendar with dates for our 2018 meeting and board meetings approved and 

turned into the library for approval as soon as we can.   

 

Also, be thinking about a  speaker for our November meeting.  Also need to decide if we are 

going to provide holiday presents for a nursing home.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:14 a.m. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Marge Ramsey, Secretary 


